

Bristol Police Department DIS



May 4, 2022

TO:

Steven Contente, Town Administrator

FROM:

Kevin M. Lynch, Chief of Police

SUBJECT:

Rosa Paiva, for United Brotherhood Holy Ghost and Trinity—Request

for One-Day Dancing & Entertainment License for Church Feast,

June 10 - 12, 2022

Mr. Contente:

Lt. Roman Wozny has reviewed the petition, and I agree with his recommendation. Please see attached.

Respectfully submitted,

Keym M. Lynch Chief of Police

KML/jrp

Attachment

STEVEN CONTENTE TOWN Administrator

2022 MAY -5 AM ID: 20

TOWN COUNCIL

MAY 1 1 2022

MEETING



Bristol Police Department

395 METACOM AVENUE BRISTOL, RHODE ISLAND 02809 TELEPHONE (401) 253-6900



MEMORANDUM

TO

: CHIEF KEVIN M. LYNCH

DATE: 05-04-2022

VIA

: PROPER CHANNELS

FROM

: LIEUTENANT ROMAN WOZNY

SUBJECT: ROSA PAIVA, FOR UNITED BROTHERS HOLY GHOST AND

TRINITY REQUEST FOR ONE-DAY DANCING AND

ENTERTAINMENT LICENSE TO HOLD A CHURCH FEAST

Sir.

Rosa Paiva, for the St. Elizabeth Church United Brothers Holy Ghost and Trinity is requesting a one-day Dancing and Entertainment license to hold an annual Church Feast. The Feast is scheduled for the following dates and times:

- June 10th 6pm to 11pm
- June 11th 6pm to 11pm
- June 12th 6pm to 10pm

I spoke to Ms. Paiva regarding the feast. This event will not have a livestock auction. However, they will be having an alcohol tent and Ms. Paiva asked that the Town add the request to sell alcohol to her petition request. Notification was made to Town Hall. St. Elizabeth staff will need to be TIP certified and alcohol will need to be contained to the designated drinking area only.

After speaking with Ms. Paiva and reviewing this petition request, I find no reason to deny the petitioners' request for a one-day dancing and entertainment license and ability to sell alcohol, provided that all guidelines set forth by the application, including any insurance requirements, proper permits, and all Laws and Ordinances governing this practice are followed. Church staff will need to ensure that all noise levels created by this event adhere to levels set forth in the Town Ordinance. Prior to this event, detail officer/s will need to be scheduled through our detail request process.

Respectfully submitted,

Lt. Roman Wozny
Lieutenant Roman Wozny